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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and 
delivered monthly by our team of volunteers 
to every address in the village.  If you need 
help with: 
Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155 
Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559 
Diary Dates/handwritten items  
– Sue M on 275333  
Design and graphics for your item  
– Richard on the Bulletin email. 
When contacting our advertisers please tell them 
that you saw their advert in The Bulletin. 
Contributions are always welcome.   The Bulletin 
relies on contributions from local people to keep 
it as interesting and relevant as possible to life in 
our village.   If you would like to send an item for 
publication please email this to the address at the 

bottom of this notice, where one of the team will 
do their best to reply within 2–3 days. 
The Bulletin reserves the right to edit the layout 
of submitted articles. Guidelines for Contributors 
and details of Advertising Costs can be found on 
the village website: 
www.huttoncranswick.com under the Community 
Information tab. 
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must be with 
us by the 10th  of the month, otherwise we cannot 
guarantee inclusion.  
Please note our email address: 
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com 
Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any 
responsibility for the content of published 
advertisements. 
Printed by Gt Graphics Print  

Newsletter for the village of Hutton Cranswick 

The sun shone and we had an excellent 
village show again this year.   Many thanks 
to everyone who worked hard to make it a 
success.  There will be a full report with 
pictures next month (preview on page 19).   

The Bulletin had a stall at the show and 
some of you filled in a questionnaire to say 
what you liked about the magazine and 
what you’d like to see more of.   Popular 
topics for more coverage included 
interviews with local people, information 
about local nature and local walks.  Some 
people said they would like to write about a 
hobby or interest, such as gardening.   So 
the Bulletin team will try to include a wider 
range of topics, but we do need local 
people to contribute short articles and 
pictures which they think would interest 
others.   Articles of 100 to 200 words would 

be just about right:  please send them to the 
usual email address shown below.    

The Parish Council has changed the layout 
of its meetings to make it easier for 
members of the public to be involved.   
Councillors used to sit in a circle with 
visitors’ chairs placed at the edge of the 
room, and it wasn’t always easy to hear the 
discussion.   Now the councillors sit as three 
sides of a square, with visitors forming the 
fourth side.   It is hoped that the new 
arrangement will encourage more public 
participation.  As always, members of the 
public may address the meeting for up to 
three minutes early on in the proceedings.   
This is an opportunity for local residents to 
bring up any issue which they feel is 
important. 
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DATES FOR 
YOUR DIARY 

EVERY WEEK  
Monday Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir 
7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more 
information contact Fiona on 07984 657071 
or www.ywcc.org.uk  
Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, 
Cranswick. For more information contact Ted 
on 01482 865353 or 07399 475129 
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall 
Cranswick £2.00 includes tea and biscuits. 
For more info call Rose on 01377 270220 
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-
7:00pm (6-week block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. 
For more information contact 
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk  
Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club (from 11 
September) 10:30am-12:00pm at the SRA . 

Thursday Walking Netball 10:00-11:00am at 
SRA Rotsea Lane   
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at 
WI Hall Cranswick. For more information 
contact Linda on 07946 149248  
Thursday Pilates 6:30-7:30pm at WI Hall, 
Main Street, Cranswick. Booking essential, 
call or text 07792330362 
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-
11:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 
includes coffee or tea and biscuits  
Friday Social Bowling 1:30pm at Hutton 
Cranswick Bowls Club. For more information 
contact Colin Wright on 01377 270621 

SEPTEMBER 

Tuesday 3, 17 & 24 Yoga Class 6:30-7:30pm 
at WI Hall, Cranswick. For more information 
ring Bev on 07761 732810 or email 
shikido@hotmail.com  

Saturday 7 & 21 Art Group 2:00-4:00pm at 
Methodist Church Hall. Bring your own 
materials. For information ring Madeleine 
01377 271664 

Monday 9 and 23 Library Van 10:00am-
5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick Primary 
School 

Tuesday 10  WI Meeting Lyndy Hop Dancing 
7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick  Speaker - Julie 
Deighton.    Competition – A quirky holiday 
gift, shop purchase.                       

Saturday 14 Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) 
at WI Hall, Cranswick 

Sunday 15 September 8:30 – 10:30am 
Classic Car Rally at the SRA, Rotsea Lane 

Monday 16 Wellness & Positivity Cafe 
10:30am-12:30pm at SRA, Rotsea Lane. For 
more information contact Lynn on 07851 
570447 or email info@lynnmarshall.co.uk 

Wednesday 18 Bowls Club Bingo (eyes 
down 7:30pm) at Hutton Cranswick Bowls 
Club 

Friday 20 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea 
Lane. Booking Required. Please contact 
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or text 
Fiona on 07984 657071 

Saturday 21 September Yorkshire Wolds 
Community Choir 13th Anniversary Charity 
Concert 7:30pm at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom. Tickets £10.00 each purchased 
from Fiona 07984 657071 or Foreman’s 
Garage.  

http://www.ywcc.org.uk
mailto:zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:shikido@hotmail.com
mailto:info@lynnmarshall.co.uk
mailto:HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com
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FUTURE DATES 2024 

Saturday 5 October Harvest Hoe Down 
7:00pm at Foreman’s Car Showroom (see 
page 25) 

Wednesday 16 October Bowls Club Bingo 
(Eyes down 7:30pm) at Bowls Club, 
Cranswick 

Friday 18 October Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA 
Rotsea Lane 

Sunday 20 October Antiques and Collectors 
Fair 10:00am-3:00pm at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom. £15 per table. Enquiries to Janet 
on 01377 270258.  

Saturday 26 October Craft & Produce 
Market 10:00am-2:00pm at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom 

Friday 1 November  Friday Friends at Hutton 
Cranswick Methodist Church Hall 

Sunday 3 November Family Firework 
Display (low noise) 4:00-8:00pm at SRA 
Rotsea Lane 

Saturday 9 November Model Railway Show 
10:00am-5:00pm at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom. Admission - Adults £3.00, 
children under 12 years £1.00 

Saturday 23 November Christmas Market at 
Foreman’s Car Showroom  

Friday 29 November Christmas Wreath 
Making Night organised by Friends of the 
School at SRA Rotsea Lane 

Saturday 7 December SRA Christmas Fair 
10:00am-4:00pm & Santa Run at SRA, 
Rotsea Lane 

Saturday 14th December 10.30am-1.30pm 
Christmas Fair at WI Hall.  Festive treats, face 
painting, games and gifts. 

Saturday 14 June 2025 Summerfest at SRA 
Rotsea Lane 

To have your events listed in Dates for your 
Diary please email 
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com or 
for handwritten contributions to  
The Bulletin contact Sue Moody on 01377 
275333. 

Sunday 22 Harvest Celebration Service 
10:30am at Hutton Cranswick Methodist 
Church. Followed by a shared lunch 

Tuesday 24 Book Club 7:15pm at The White 
Horse, Cranswick (front room on the left as 
you go through the main door). Book to 
discuss – Bring them Home by D.S. Butler 

Wednesday 25 Macmillan Coffee Morning 
10:00am-12:00 midday at SRA Rotsea Lane.  

Wednesday 25 Parish Council Meeting 
7:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick 

Wednesday 25 Wellness & Positivity Cafe 
7:00-9:00pm at SRA, Rotsea Lane For more 
information contact Lynn on 07851 570447 
or email info@lynnmarshall.co.uk 

Saturday 28 Craft & Produce Market 
10:00am-2:00pm at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom 

Saturday 28 Cream Tea Afternoon and Cake 
Sale 2:00-4:00pm at Hutton Cranswick 
Methodist Church Hall. Free admission 

mailto:info@lynnmarshall.co.uk
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Book Club  

 

There was a good attendance at the Book 
Club on July 30th. The book discussed was 
Miss Benson’s Beetle. An extremely good 
read and enjoyed by all members:  it was 
unusual with a lot of unexpected turns 
and adventures. Sad, happy and funny in 
parts, it scored  9 out of 10.  

Do come along to the White Horse on 
27th August at 7.15 if you would like to 
join us. We will be discussing The 
Uncommon Reader by Alan Bennett. If 
you wish to know more I'm sure the 
Bulletin will pass your details to me and I 
will contact you.  

The book for the meeting on the 24th 
September is Bring them Home by D S 
Butler.  
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On Thursday 26th September three 
representatives from Hutton Cranswick 
Village in Bloom will travel to Tadcaster 
for the Yorkshire in Bloom Award 
Ceremony. The results will be put on 
the village website after the 26th. 

The cool wet weather in spring and 
early summer has caused In Bloom 
volunteers some headaches, but it 
has been the same for everyone, so 
we are hoping for a good result. 

 

Sad news 

We are sorry to announce that, a few 
weeks ago, Sandy Walster, a former In 
Bloom volunteer, died after a long 
illness. Sandy and her husband John had 
been involved in our activities for many 
years, particularly at the station. It was 
only due to Sandy’s declining health 
that they had to step back. Our best 
wishes go to John and the rest of the 
family. 

For more information on Village in Bloom 
please contact:  Gina Simpson at: ginasimp-
son@btinternet.com or on 270173 or 
Heather Teare at: 
heatherateare@gmail.com or on 270187. 

 

 

 

September    

 

We finished last term with an awards 
evening for the Group where we 
recognised the hard work our young 
people put into Scouting, as well as adult 
leaders and adults that help us. Many of 
our Beavers and Cubs achieved their 
Chief Scout Bronze and Silver awards 
respectively, and now can work towards 
their next level (Silver or Gold). Our 
Young Leader who has been with us 
since a Beaver was recognised for 
completing his Young Leader training 
which is a big undertaking. We thanked 

the Village in Bloom for their help with 
Beavers completing their community 
impact work, and we awarded Melvyn 
his Silver Acorn for the commitment and 
dedication to Scouting he has provided 
over 40 years. We look forward to a new 
term and more people, young and old 
achieving their best with Scouting. 

 

To register an interest as a young person or 
adult contact us on:   
 
 cranswickscouts@gmail.com. 

mailto:cranswickscouts@gmail.com
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Hutton Cranswick 
Methodist Church 
Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811 
methodistpastorjohn@gmail.com 

Churches Together in 

Hutton Cranswick 

THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK  
WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK AND  

THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD 

Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091,  
Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572 

Ruth Pickles (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474 

 
 

Services at St Peter’s Church 

1st September 10.45am - Family Service (Band) 

8th September 10.45am - Choral Communion (Choir) 

15th September 10.45am - Family Communion (Band) 

15th September  4.00pm - Choral Evensong (Choir) 

22nd September 10.45am - Choral Praise (Choir) 

30th September 10.45am - St. Margaret's, Beswick - Joint Benefices Service/Holy 
Communion 

FRESH STARTS 

By the time you are reading this the new 
term will be about to begin and students 
and teachers will be busily preparing for a 
new academic year. In all my 50 years of 
working in academic establishments as a 
student and teacher I never got tired of this 
fresh start:  clean classrooms piled high 
with new exercise books, reams of fresh 
paper, pens, pencils and textbooks all 
ready and waiting for students old and 
new.  Then on that first day of term they 
nervously enter with their new uniforms 
and smart haircuts - all full of anticipation 
and expectation for this new term, a fresh 
start, full of hope for greater success. 

 

Jesus was the master of fresh starts. His 
teaching sent people away full of hope;  
the people whom He healed left him with 
their full potential restored. Similarly, when 
He assured people that their sins were 
forgiven they went away with a clean slate, 
energised and expectant as they began 
their new life. It is difficult to live even one 
day without making mistakes, so it's good 
to reflect on things in prayer, asking for 
forgiveness, and starting afresh every day. 
We don't have to wait for September or 
New Year to begin again, but they are good 
reminders and for me there's nothing quite 
like a brand-new exercise book and pen for 
motivation! 

Louise (Sanderson) 
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Repairs at St. Peter’s church 

At the last building inspection it was 
found that there are several stones on 
the outside of the church that are in 
need of either repointing or 
replacing.  There is also quite a lot of 
deterioration to the inside walls that 
needs attention.  Because of the age of 
the building, this is very specialised 
work and is costing in excess of 
£35k.  The work is starting in mid-
August and will take between two and 
three months, after which time the 
building should be in good condition 
for the foreseeable future. 

Goodbyes and Hellos 

The Methodist church is seeing some 
changes in its ministry team.  The 
Goodbyes were said at a wonderful service 
at Driffield in July to the Rev. Dr Richard 
Teal and his wife Susan, who is retiring 
from full time ministry.  The occasion was 
marked with a wonderful service attended 
by over 200 people. The hellos will be at 
Nafferton Methodist Church on Sunday 1st 
September at 6:00pm when we welcome 
the Rev Peter Barnett who will begin his 
tenure as Superintendent minister for the 
Driffield and Hornsea circuit, along with his 
wife Sally. 

Harvest Celebrations 

The Methodist Church will be celebrating 
a Harvest Thanksgiving service on Sunday 
22nd September at 10:30am. The service 
will be led by Rev. Robert Amos who was a 
previous minister in the village.  All are 
welcome to come along to this annual 
service to give thanks for the abundance 
of our harvest. Robert is looking forward 
to returning to the village as it will be a 
chance to meet friends old and new.  The 
service will be followed by a shared lunch. 
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Our Parish Councillors report on topical issues 

Traffic Calming in Hutton Cranswick 

The recurring problem of speeding cars on Hutton Cranswick's roads was raised once again, 
during the last (July 24th) Parish Council meeting. 

There is a certain percentage of drivers who, either through ignorance, or wilful disregard, 
continue to exceed the posted 20 and 30mph limits. 

As a result of these speeders, incidents of damage to parked cars, and frightening near-
misses with pedestrians have occurred. 

Alternative methods of slowing or calming traffic were briefly discussed, speed humps and 
single file traffic gates (similar to those in North Frodingham) being a couple. 

The Parish Council would welcome any sensible comments on this state of affairs, and any 
fresh ideas to make our roads safer.   Please contact any of the Parish Councillors or the 
clerk, or come to the monthly meeting.  You can also send your ideas to The Bulletin. 

Richard Alderton 

 

Remembrance Day 

 

Remembrance honours those who serve to defend our democratic freedoms and way of life. 
Remembrance does not glorify war and its symbol, the red poppy, is a sign of both 
Remembrance and hope for a peaceful future.  When and how you choose to remember is 
deeply personal. Remembrance unites people of all faiths, cultures and backgrounds. 

Armistice Day - We observe a Two Minute silence on Armistice Day. At the eleventh hour on 
the eleventh day of the eleventh month – we will remember them. 

Remembrance Sunday is a national opportunity to remember the service and sacrifice of all 
those that have defended our freedoms and protected our way of life. 

In Hutton Cranswick the Act of Remembrance will be at 11.00am on Sunday 10th November 
2024 at the War Memorial. We will meet up at the War Memorial from 10.40am. A 
programme will be available to guide you through the Remembrance.  

Please join us.    Thank you. 

Melvyn Teare  
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 

Extract from the draft minutes of the 
Meeting held on the 24 July 2024 

 

24/197 Public Participation – Philip Shields 
welcomed the new U-shape style layout of 
the tables for this meeting. 

A resident expressed concerns over road 
safety, having witnessed near-misses due to 
speeding motorists on Main Street and 
Southgate and illegal parking of cars outside 
the Spar and the White Horse. The resident 
was concerned that if no action was taken, 
there would be a serious accident. A resident 
had concerns that illegal parking of cars was 
reducing safety for motorists exiting onto 
Main Street from the Bowls Club. 

The Parish Council had acted:  reporting 
matters to the Police; trying to establish a 
Community Speed Watch Group; requesting 
the presence of Civil Parking Enforcement 
Officers; suggestions of 20 mph repeater 
signs; exploring the installation of a zebra 
crossing. Fortunately, serious motoring 
incidents in the village were very low. It was 
recognised that those causing the problems 
are mainly from the village. Recently, there 
had been frequent incidents of joy riding on 
the outskirts of the village which had been 
reported to the Police.  

The Council planned to fund the role of a 
School Crossing Patrol Officer from 
September, 2024.   

Ian Sibley-Calder gave information on 
agenda item 14 (minute 24/207) outlining 
the issues that the school had with its pond 
which had fallen into disrepair. The pond 
gave the children the opportunity to learn 
about and experience at first hand ecology 
and wildlife.  

24/199 Questions to Ward Councillors – (a) 
Cllr Poolford requested if the weekly brown 
bin trial could be extended for the whole 
village, possibly using the 30 mph limit signs 
as the boundary line (b) Cllr Thompson 
understood that East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council had funding for installing chicanes on 
Megginson Road. Given the concerns raised 
earlier in the meeting, could the funding be 
used for road safety measures on Main 
Street, Cranswick. 

Cllr Bibb asked the Parish Council to email 
the details and he would raise the concerns 
with the appropriate officer. 

24/200 Garden Allotments – (a) The Council 
had taken action to tidy up allotment plots 
where two tenants had failed to do so, 
despite several reminders.  

(b) The allotment application form, tenancy 
agreement, letter to tenants and the annual 
rent charged were reviewed. It was Resolved 
to accept the documents but include a two-
week deadline from the date the Council 
made a request for a tenant to tidy up their 
allotment plot, failure to do so would 
terminate the agreement. The annual rent 
was to remain at £15.00 per plot (proposed 
Cllr Poolford /seconded Cllr Swan). 

24/202 Planning Applications:  

(a) EN010144: Application by Dogger Bank 
Offshore Wind Farm, Project 4 Projco Limited 
(the Applicant), for an Order granting 
Development Consent for the Dogger Bank D 
Wind Farm (the Proposed Development). 
The Scoping consultation and notification of 
the Applicant’s contact details and duty to 
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make available information to the Applicant, 
if requested, were noted. 

(b) 24/01716/PLF: Erection of a dwelling 
following demolition of existing dwelling and 
removal of septic tank and installation of bio 
disc treatment plant (Re-submission of 
24/00379/PLF) at Bustard Nest Farm, Burn 
Butts Lane, Hutton Cranswick – Full Planning 
Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the 
application (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded 
Cllr Sibley-Calder).   

(c) 21/03827/STPLF: Erection of 142 
dwellings, garages, parking, open space and 
access, including realignment of Hobman 
Lane and associated infrastructure at Land 
North of Frontier Agriculture Limited, 
Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick (Amended 
proposals/additional information) – Full 
Planning Permission  - The application was in 
abeyance pending the outcome of the East 
Riding Local Plan Update Examination.  

24/203 Representatives reports: - 

(a) In Bloom – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported the 
Judging on the 2nd July, 2024 appeared to go 
very well which was due to the tremendous 
efforts of everyone involved in making the 
Village look its best. The hospitality afforded 
by the Bowls Club was greatly appreciated. 
Driffield & Wolds weekly gave excellent 
publicity and provided photographs of the 
day. The results would be announced at the 
Awards Ceremony on the 26th September, 
2024. 

The group was to attend the unveiling of a 
Bridlington Barrow Boy statue on Bridlington 
Railway Station. 

(b) SRA – The Summerfest made a profit of 
around £1750. A similar event was planned 
for the 14th June, 2025. The outcome of an 
energy audit on the building was awaited. 
The committee continued to seek grants. The 
Community Ownership Fund had the 

potential to fund up to 80% of capital costs 
for new builds. 

The committee was seeking support from the 
Parish Council and the East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council to explore, with help from 
Greenway and Cycle Routes Limited, the 
creation of a footpath/cycle way from 
Cranswick to the SRA.  

Events in August include on the 10th, The LGs 
Live; the 16th, monthly Quiz and on the 18th, 
Classic Car Rally.  

The SRA Constitution now included the 
representative from Hutton Cranswick Parish 
Council as a member of the SRA Committee. 
A review of policies and procedures was in 
progress. 

(c) Pond – Cllr Sibley-Calder continued to 
work in controlling the weed and was to 
strim the grass on the island. The animal 
figures were to be placed on the island over 
the period of the Summer holidays. 

(d) Book Exchange – The Exchange continued 
to be very well used. There had been positive 
media interest. 

24/204 Village Taskforce Walkabout – The 
Chairman thanked Cllr Mrs Simpson for 
attending the walkabout and for providing 
feedback. A schedule of actions from East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council was noted. 

24/205 150th Anniversary of Hutton 
Cranswick Community Primary School – 
Resolved – To fund a pen for each child as a 
keepsake for the commemoration of the 
school’s 150th Anniversary (£269.99) 
(proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton). 
Each child was also to receive a copy of The 
Bulletin which recorded the celebration.  

24/206 20mph trail – Resolved – To submit 
an expression of interest to extend the 
existing 20mph zones in the Village 
(proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Ingham). 

24/207 School Pond – Resolved – To grant a 
request for £500.00 match funding from The 
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To view the full minutes please visit 
ww.huttoncranswick.com  

or scan this QR code: 

Friends of Hutton Cranswick CP School to 
repair the school pond (Proposed Cllr 
Richardson/seconded Cllr Jones). 

24/208 Act of Remembrance – Cllr Teare 
presented a detailed plan for The Act of 
Remembrance that was to be held at 11am 
on Remembrance Sunday on the 10th 
November 2024. This was to bring a 
semblance of order lacking in previous years. 
In summary: -  

Invitations to take part to be sent by 1st 
September 2024 to St Peter’s Church, the 
Methodist Church, community groups, the 
general public and generate publicity in The 
Bulletin, Driffield & Wolds Weekly and on 
social media. 

The event plan would be presented to the 
September Parish Council meeting.  

The format for the Act of Remembrance 
was: To meet at the Bowls Club for 10.25 
am.; Assemble in the car park and walk 
down to the War Memorial and flag area 
and assemble; Complete the Act of 
Remembrance. 

Cllr Richardson strongly opposed the 
proposal. It had been the tradition in the 
Village that the Event was organised by the 
Church with a Service held at the War 
Memorial at around 12.30pm after the 
Service at St. Peter’s Church. 

The Chairman supported the proposal as the 
Event was a civic ceremony, which would 
hopefully include the Church as well. The 
new arrangement, as proposed, would give 
clearer timescales and responsibilities for 
running the event. 

It was Resolved to accept the proposal as 
presented (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded 
Cllr Sibley-Calder). 

24/209 Queen Elizabeth II’s Green Canopy 
Project Woodland at the SRA – The 
Conservation Volunteers had carried out 

maintenance at the Woodland on the 4th 
July, 2024 and had replaced a number of 
trees. 

24/210 Proposed footpath/cycleway 
between Cranswick and Hutton – Cllr 
Ingham provided a plan of the preferred 
route proposed by the SRA Committee. Cllr 
Ingham was to seek the view of the proposal 
from each landowner where the route 
crossed. 

24/211 Play Area – Resolved – To approve 
the purchase of the Dino Swing being the 
one preferred by the children on the School 
council (proposed Cllr Thompsom/seconded 
Cllr Sibley-Calder). 

24/214 The Bulletin – Topics for the next 
Edition: (a)Centenary Wood (Cllr Poolford), 
(b) Speeding/Speed Bumps (Cllr Alderton) 
and (c) Act of Remembrance (Cllr Teare). 

24/215 Next Meeting – 25th September, 
2024 at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.  
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Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir are busy 
getting ready for their 13th anniversary 
concert which is on Saturday 21st 
September. This year we are raising funds 
for Dove House Hospice. The doors will 
open at 7pm with the concert starting at 
7:30pm. Tickets cost £10 and can be 
purchased from Foreman’s Garage or by 
texting me, Fiona on 07984 657071. If 
anyone would be willing to donate a raffle 
prize, that would be wonderful.  

 

Upcoming event  

Hutton Cranswick 

Model Railway 

Show 2024 
Saturday 9 November  

10am to 5pm  

J H Foreman’s Car Showroom 
Next to the Railway Station 

 

 Working Layouts 

 Stands and Stalls 

 

To enter: Adults: £3 
Children under 12: £1 

Refreshments available all day 
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VILLAGE SHOW   27 JULY 
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Character Descriptions by 
Year 5 Pupils 

Urgent press release                                                                                                         
Have you seen this man?   

Prisoner 42 is a highly malevolent 
immortal, who has escaped from 
the high Supreme Zodiac Security 
detention centre underneath 
Stonehenge. He appeared to be 
thin and weak and thought to be 
gone. But rumours have it that he 
is still alive and he’s on the loose. 
He has shown to have 
extraordinary powers. If you see 
this person please report back to 
H,S,Z,C (High Supreme Zodiac 
Council)   

By Toby 

 

Urgent press release                                                                                                         
Have you seen this man? 

Prisoner 42 is an extremely 
deprived demon who has escaped 
from Zodiac Security detention 
centre. Following his lengthy 
imprisonment, he appeared to be 
an undernourished, scrawly man 
with thin limbs; he is weak and 
fragile. However, following his 
release, there have been some 
indications that his appearance 
has become totally different; he 
is a much younger, stronger man 
than initially thought. It is 

believed that this man is 
dangerous as he can read your 
mind and shape shift.  

By Olly 

 

Urgent press release                                                                                                         
Have you seen this man? 

Prisoner 42 is extremely fearless 
and I would warn you to be 
careful. Prisoner 42 is old and his 
clothes are nearly dust; his hair is 
grey and also nearly gone but his 
real name is Thanatos. He is 
planning on getting his brother to 
kill Elliot. Thanatos is wearing a 
black cloak and has a razor thin 
beard, a long face and nose and 
very tall. If you see Thanatos 
then stay away from him and 
report him to the Zodiac Council, 
he has telepathic abilities so 
watch out.  

By Bella 

Another report on page 25... 
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson 

Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane, 
Cranswick, YO25 9RA 

Tel: 01377 270058 
E-mail: clerk@huttoncranswickpc.gov.uk 

Richard Alderton 
Tel: 271848 
Rich Bucknall 
Tel: 07711 288349  
Lynda Ingham 
Tel: 07432 558051 
Steve Jones 
Tel: 07950 253904 
Joanne Kelly 
Tel: 270737 
John Poolford 
Tel: 270539 

Stephen Richardson 
Tel: 270248 
Ian Sibley-Calder 
Tel: 07770 632893 
Gina Simpson 
Tel: 270173 
Richard Swan 
Tel: 07711 623967 
Melvyn Teare MBE 
Tel: 270187 
Russell Thompson 
Tel: 07753 134146 

The next council meeting is on Wednesday  
25 September starting at 7.00pm. The 
meeting will be in the WI Hall. Details will be 
published on the village notice boards and 
website at least 3 days in advance of the 
meeting. 
The meeting is open to the public and early 
in the agenda, the public and councillors 
may ask questions or make statements 
(limited to 3 minutes per person). For 
further information please contact the 
Parish Clerk. 

Allotments: These are situated 

on Beverley Road. To rent an 

allotment of approximately 

1/10th of an acre for £15  each 

year please fill in an application 

form and send it to the Parish 

Clerk. An application form is 

available on the council’s 

website. When a plot becomes 

available you will be contacted.  

 

 

 

 

 

The outdoor season closes on 13th 
September.  

Then we move onto our winter activities of 
short mat bowling at our clubhouse, and  
competitions at Middleton indoor rink. 

If you have never played before, do not 
worry as an experienced coach will be on 
hand to help and guide you through all the 
fun of playing bowls. Club Captain Colin 
Wright, who can be contacted on 01377 
270621 or email hcbowls@gmail.com can 
help you to join in.  

Look out in The Bulletin for more activities 
at your Bowls Club. 

mailto:hcbowls@gmail.com
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...continued from page 21 

Urgent press release                                                                                                         
Have you seen this man? 

Prisoner 42 is a highly dangerous Demon (called Thanatos) He is very 
Devious, Monstrous and HE IS VERY POWERFUL!! The Zodiac Council 
hid him away in a Highly Secured deathly prison. (AKA The Stone 
Hedge). However when he was in prison in Stone Hedge. He was very 
slim and skinny. He wore Raggy Flacked clothes. He had mysterious 
ominous red blood eyes and was extremely weak and fragile. But 
mysteriously rumours have it that he has escaped out of the rusty 
chains. (Mortals MUST STAY AWAY AT ALL COSTS!!) Prisoner 42 
can read minds of mortals. If you’ve got any information immediately 
come to the Zodiac Council. He’s very dangerous and unstoppable. He 
has turned into a much stronger bigger man don’t be fooled by the 
foolish man’s kindness, he’s actually a nasty person. Prisoner 42 is on 
the loose!!  

By Kaitlyn  
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SummerFest 2025 Saturday 14th June 2025. 

Hutton Cranswick SRA Annual General 
Meeting 

The SRA Annual General Meeting will be 
held in the Clubhouse on Friday 13 
September. Everyone is welcome – you do 
not have to be a member of the SRA to 
attend. It’s an important meeting because 
the association needs to elect its officers and 
review its constitution. The annual accounts 
are also presented and discussed. If you 
would like to have some input into the SRA 
and its future direction of travel, particularly 
perhaps the proposed new building, then do 
please come along. 

If you would like to put yourself forward for 
a role on the Committee, please email 
huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com for a 
nomination form. You don’t have to have a 
specific job such as Secretary, there is space 
for general committee members. I always 
work on the premise ‘many hands make light 
work’ so please do consider volunteering a 
little bit of your time for the benefit of the 
whole community.  

 

 

The Friendship Coffee Morning  

The first coffee morning after the summer 
break will be on Wednesday 11 September 
from 10:30 – 12:00. Everyone is welcome 
and whilst there is no set weekly charge all 
donations are gratefully received. Once 
expenses are covered any monies remaining 
are donated to the SRA. However on 
Wednesday 25 September monies raised will 
be going to Macmillan Cancer Support so 
please do support this if you can.  

 

Forthcoming Dates 

Sunday 15 September 8:30 – 10:30am 
Classic Car Rally  

Friday 20 September – Quiz – doors open at 
7pm for a 7:30pm start  

Wednesday 25 September – Macmillan 
Coffee Morning – 10am – 12noon. 

Friday 18 October  -  Quiz – doors open at 
7pm for a 7:30pm start  

Sunday 3 November 4pm – 8pm low noise 
fireworks & fairground rides – more details 
to follow.  

Saturday 7 December – SRA Christmas Fair 
and Santa Run! More details to follow.  
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